
 

TOXICOLOGY GROUP – Presentation of the 2015 Toxicology Award 

Supported by the Environment, Sustainability and Energy Division 

Nanomaterial toxicology – finding the best way forward  

To be held in the Library, Royal Society of Chemistry, Piccadilly, London W1J 0BA 

19 April 2016 

 
This meeting is to celebrate the latest RSC Toxicology Award.  Professor Vicki Stone (Heriot-Watt University) 

will be presented with the 2015 RSC Toxicology Award and will deliver a Keynote lecture on ‘Nanomaterial 

toxicology – finding the best way forward’.  She will be supported in her theme by presentations from a 

number of colleagues working in the nanotoxicology arena. 

On-line registration (£30 for RSC members, £15 student or retired RSC members, £50 non-members) is 

available at: 

http://www.rsc.org/events/detail/21292/nanotoxicology-rsc-toxicology-award-seminar 

Outline programme: 

12.00 – 13.00 Lunch & registration 

13.00 – 13.05 Welcome Kate Jones 

13.05 – 13.15 Toxicology Award 2015 Presentation  

13.15 – 14.15 Keynote: 
Nanomaterial toxicology – finding the best way forward 

Vicki Stone 

14.15 – 14.50 Predictive 3D lung models for inhalation toxicology - where 
are we and where should we go? 

Barbara Rothen-
Rutishauser 

14.50 – 15.15 Tea 

15.15 – 15.50 Gut-on-a-chip models for risk assessment of nanomaterials Hans Bouwmeester 

15.50 – 16.25 Novel nanotechnologies for antiretroviral drug delivery Andrew Owen 

16.25 – 17.00 Ecotoxicology of nanomaterials Teresa Fernandes 

17.00 – 18.00 Drinks reception 

 

Toxicology Award 2015 Winner  

Professor Vicki Stone 

Heriot-Watt University 

 

Awarded for pioneering transdisciplinary approaches to assessing the safety of 

nanomaterials. 

http://www.rsc.org/events/detail/21292/nanotoxicology-rsc-toxicology-award-seminar

